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DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING – 8TH March 2016

Minutes [approved by councillors on 12-04-16]

Public Forum – Derek Reeve gave an update on the website which councillors all agreed was a credit to the village; the clerk suggested that he might like to enter it for the SALC Best Website competition. The chairman mentioned the regret of everyone at the passing of Mrs. Talbot, Low Rd., Darsham. Ron Reeve would be supporting the Annual Village Meeting with a local history display with old photographs.
03-1 – The chairman, Robin Leggate, welcomed councillors Jean Loveridge, Simon Manning, Chris Poupard, Keith Rolfe, Ernie Hare and John Butler. Apologies were received from Sue Bloomfield and Jasmine Backhouse. The clerk, Caroline Cardwell, was in attendance. Apologies were also sent by Raymond Catchpole [SCD councillor]. Also present Michael Gower [Suffolk County councillor].
03-2 – Declarations of interest and dispensations allowed – none presented.
03-3 – Minutes of previous meeting [09-02-16] were approved and signed as a true record.

03-4 – Matters arising – the hedge by the A12 had been cut by the council.

03-5 – Finances – 
· Balances at 29-02-16 - c/acct: 3,949.62; sav/acct: 4,599.89; total - £8,549.51

· Cheques were approved and signed as follows: – 696 – C. Cardwell [Mar net sal.]  144.00. 697 – HMRC [tax to 5 Apr 16] 108.00 698 – Darsham Village Hall [de-fibrillator] 300. 00. 699 – St. Elizabeth Hospice 30.00. 700 – Leiston CAB  30.00. 701 – Halesworth Volunteer Centre 30.00. 702 – Disability Advice Service 30.00. 703 – Jasmine Backhouse [for orchard tree planting] 72.98

· Financial risk assessment – councillors considered possible risks to the financial proceedings of the council and agreed that satisfactory controls were in place.
· Financial regulations – the clerk drew councillors’ attention to 4 new clauses in the recommended regulations and would insert them in the review carried out at the annual meeting of the council in May. 

03-6 – Queen Elizabeth II – 90th birthday celebrations: 90 tickets would be printed at £5 each; Derek Reeve had produced an attractive poster; sponsors would be sought and the 
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PC would be invoiced for set-up costs. Any monies left over would be donated to the Princes Trust. 

03-7 – Planning – councillors noted that application DC/15/5163 – Ash Spring Wood, had been withdrawn.

03-8 – Parish assets risk assessment – values considered and would be completed in April.

03-9 – A12 cycle and footpath – [see item 4 above] chair to take photos of steps in FP8.

03-10 – Annual Parish Meeting 10th May  - plans discussed; clerk to do PC display.

03-11 – Correspondence – received and discussed

03-12 – Reports from County and parish councillors

· Michael Gower [Suffolk County councillor] – commented on delays caused by archaeological restraints at development sites; slow progress of broadband; proposed Sizewell C road access was briefly discussed and MG emphasised the need for local village co-operation in responses to EDF. Repairs will be carried out shortly at Blythburgh. The chair thanked Michael Gower for attending.
· Cllr. Keith Rolfe – spoke on delays to development of land behind current village hall; councillors noted that it was now up for sale; there seemed to be delays due to the possibility of further archaeological investigation  - clerk to contact Suffolk Archaeological Service for further information about finds and progress., and e-mail Raymond Catchpole and copy to Michael Gower.
· Cllr. Chris Poupard – there is 1 person waiting for an allotment; the chickens had been moved and secured, but there were still complaints about conditions, CP to contact plot holder. The chair thanked Jasmine Backhouse and her team for the recent planting of the Scattered Orchard trees. 
03-13 – Any other business – The status and rights connected with Darsham Common were raised and the clerk asked to contact Suffolk Wildlife Trust for further information as it is reported that they now manage it.

03-14 – Next meeting - 12th April 2016. 

The meeting ended at 8.50pm.

